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JEB BUSH State Materials Office — Materials Research Park DENVER J. STUTLER, JR.
GOVERNOR 5007 N.E. 39" Avenue, Gainesville, FL 32609 SECRETARY
Phone (352) 955-6600, Fax (352) 955-6613

February 13, 2006

MATERIALS BULLETIN NO. 04-06 This Memo Has Expired

DCE MEMORANDUM NO. 05-06

TO: DISTRICT MATERIALS ENGINEERS
DISTRICT CONSTRUCTION ENGINEERS

WA

FROM: Thomas O. Malerk, Director, Office of Materials \ @ -
Brian A. Blanchard, Director, Office of Construction . /jw,/ﬁo«-@
COPIES: Bob Burleson (FTBA), Don Davis (FHWA), Mike Bergin, Steve Plotkin

SUBJECT: CLARIFICATION TO SECTION 347

As of January 1, 2006 a new Section 347 Portland Cement Concrete Class I (Non-
Structural) has been approved by FHWA for use on FDOT projects.

Section 347-5.1 states, “Furnish an electronic delivery ticket with each batch of concrete before
unloading at the placement site.” The requirement for the electronic delivery ticket has been
rescinded, so that loads of non-structural concrete delivered to the project site will be
accompanied by a delivery ticket. However, that delivery ticket does not have to be in an
electronic format.

This provision allows non-structural concrete production facilities that do not have the capability
to create electronic delivery tickets to provide concrete to the Department.

If you have further questions, please feel free to contact Mike Bergin at 352-955-6666 or (sc
625-6666).
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